
 

 

 

 
Newsletter 

25 March 2022 
 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Thank you to all of you who responded to the parent survey for our inspection on Monday and for your 
positive comments and support for our school.  The inspectors came to see our lessons, books, collective 
worship and talk to groups of children and staff.  Your children were an absolute credit to you in the way 
they behaved and the warm welcome they gave.  I’m not allowed to share the result of the inspection 
with you until the report is published, but as soon as it’s available I’ll let you know. 
 
 
Collaborative learning in Year Three 
 
This term in design technology, Year Three are constructing castles out of junk modelling and nets. After 
designing their castles, they began work on the construction process. It was fantastic to look around the 
classroom and see how engrossed in the task they were. I was blown away by the teamwork and support 
they offered each other. They displayed great resilience; I overheard "this isn't as easy as I thought it 
was." I am looking forward to seeing the finished products!  

 

First Aid in Year Five 

In year 5, our PSHE topic has been focusing on how we can look after ourselves and others. We discussed 
what we should do if we are ever in an emergency situation and practised how to do the recovery 
position. Knowing how and when to use this is extremely important and gave the Year 5s a good 
understanding of how they should react in emergency situations. 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
Learning about Coastlines in Year One 
 
The Year one geography topic this half term is coastlines and I was lucky enough to drop into a wonderful 
lesson where the children were learning geographical vocabulary (groynes, clffs, coastguard and bouys).  
To help them learn, they listened to the Shirley Hughes story, “Lucy and Tom at the Seaside” and then 
created models of the coastline outside which they labelled with the correct vocabulary. 
 
 

 
 
 
PSHE – Charity Event Design 
 
Year six have been learning all about charities in their PSHE lessons lately.  This week, they took 
advantage of the beautiful weather and went outside to design a charity fundraising event in groups.  
Their ideas were fantastic and they worked together beautifully. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
World Book Day Competition Winners 
 
The winners of our World Book Day creative challenge were announced in last Monday’s assembly and 
prizes were awarded. Well done to all the children who participated in this competition. All the teachers 
agreed that the standard was very high indeed and judging was difficult. Thank you, parents and carers, 
for helping the children turn their fabulous ideas into reality. Thank you also to the wonderful parents 
who make up our ‘Friends’ and for being the inspiration behind it all!  
Congratulations to: 
YR Szymon  
Y1 Theo 
Y2 Leo 
Y3 Abbie 
Y4 Jessica 
Y5 Harrison 
Y6 Daniel  
The overall winner for the whole school prize (£15 voucher for The Entertainer) was Estelle, from Y5. 
 
 

 
 



Part-time Vacancy in the Kitchen 
 
We have a vacancy in the kitchen Monday to Friday term times only, working 11.30am – 1.30pm each 
day.  If you are interested, please call the school office for further details. 
 
 
Planet Soccer – Afterschool Football / Multi-Sports 
 
Please find attached below a link with our football club bookings site for the new school term (April).  
  
https://bookwhen.com/footballclubs#focus=ev-s5t3-20220426151500 
 

Please find attached below a link with our sports club bookings site for the new school term (April).  

https://bookwhen.com/gymnasticsclubs#focus=ev-spbt-20220421080000 

Have a wonderful weekend everyone, 

God bless, Mrs Harper 
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